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Regular Meeting                                          
Nameoki Town Trustees

October 13, 2015
Supervisor Randy Viessman called the regular meeting of the Town Trustees to order. Clerk Hawkins led the assembly in the Pledge of Allegiance to the Flag.  Supervisor Viessman asked Town Clerk, Helen Hawkins, to record the roll call.  Present other than Supervisor Viessman was Trustee Abel, Trustee Luehmann, Trustee Nemsky and Trustee Edwards. A motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Nemsky, to dispense with the reading of the minutes of the previous regular meeting, since each Trustee had a copy and approved them as printed.  A roll call vote was taken.  Trustees Abel, Nemsky, Edwards and Supervisor Viessman voted aye, Trustee Luehmann abstained because he was not present at the September 28th meeting.  The motion carried.  
COMMUNICATIONS:
Clerk Hawkins read a notice from the Illinois Protection Agency of which each official has a copy in your folders.  Trustee Luehmann made a motion, second by Trustee Abel to place the notice on file.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
BILLS:
A motion was made by Trustee Nemsky, second by Trustee Abel to pay the bills.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  Trustee Luehmann, then made a motion to approve the payroll second by Trustee Edwards.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
TREASURER’S REPORT: 
Trustee Edwards read the Treasurers Report dated October 13, 2015. A motion was made by Trustee Edwards, second by Trustee Nemsky to approve the report as read.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.  
Clerk Hawkins then introduced the new Town Attorney A. Ryan Jumper to those present.  Attorney Jumper is with the Callis, Papa & Szerczyk, P.C. Law Office, 1326 Niedringhaus Ave., Granite City. 

COMMITTEE REPORTS: 
Supervisor Viessman gave a report concerning the new roofing job over the front office.  Also a phone extention for an employees desk in the Assessors Office of which half the cost will come out of the Assessors budget he concluded.  
PUBLIC INPUT:

Pontoon Beach resident Bill White of #9 Jones Park reported that weight restrictions were absent on Arlington Drive.  Highway Commissioner Don Moore answered that he will check it out to see if there was weight restrictions in order to get restrictions back up in the Arlington subdivision of Nameoki Township . 
OLD BUSINESS:

None.
NEW BUSINESS:
None.
NAMEOKI TOWNSHIP OFFICIALS COMMENTS:
Highway Commissioner Donald Moore stated that although there was not a large item pickup for October, they did go out when called and picked up what they could.  People had stuff out that we don’t pick up.  We need to get out the message of what we do pick up and what we do not he concluded.  Clerk Hawkins stated that Nameoki Township started the large item environmental program many years ago.  It was a joint project with the Highway Department but over the years it has gotten very costly for the Highway Department and not what it started out to be.
There being no other business a motion was made by Trustee Abel, second by Trustee Luehmann to adjourn the meeting until October 26, 2015 at 7 P.M.  A roll call vote was taken.  All voted aye; the motion carried.
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